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June 12, 2024: Meeting called to order at 6pm 
Meeting Location:  Hebron Union Congregational Church 

Committee Members Present:  Patrick Moriarty, Terence Murphy,  Viginia Parker, Erick Piper and 

John Rescigno.   

Absent: Jennifer Larochelle. 

Ex Officio member present:  Derry Riddle. 

Mr. Murphy called the meeting to order. 

Mr. Murphy asked for a motion to accept the 5-8-24 minutes as presented. 

Ms. Parker made the motion and seconded by Mr. Rescigno. Mr. Moriarty abstained. 

Mr. Murphy asked for a motion to accept the 6-5-24 minutes as presented.  

Ms. Parker asked for an amendment on page 1 of 2 near the bottom to add a. To read with a 

very. She then made the motion to accept as amended.  Mr. Murphy seconded the motion 

and all were in favor. 

Mr. Murphy introduced Russ Holden and all committee members introduced themselves. 

Mr. Murphy requested Russ to give a brief history and explain how he will be able to assist in 

the setup of our new school district. 

Mr. Holden provided a brief history and what he has accomplished for the Sunapee School 

District.  He then asked if any committee members had questions for him. 

Committee members asked questions regarding Russ’ background and his current school 

district along with his qualifications and how he can assist us in the formation of our new 

school district. 

Mr. Murphy explained how the Pro-Tem board will meet with the Department of Education 

tomorrow to obtain the approval to withdraw from SAU #4 and possible new SAU number 

and approval of the school district name and initial board members. 

Mr. Murphy let the committee members know that BHVD received a new extension for the 

lease agreement from SAU #4.  The BHVD Commissioners met today and have requested 

that the attorney send a revision to SAU #4. 

Discussions ensued on timeframes and moving forward, issuing RFP’s once we receive SAU # 

and   name approval from the Department of Education. 

Mr. Murphy informed the committee that BHVD has ordered the playground. It is expected to    

arrive the end of August to early September.  The current playgrounds will be disassembled 

soon   and the grounds will be prepped for the new playground. 

Mr. Murphy made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Rescigno seconded and all were in    

favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm.    
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